

COMMUNICATION HEALTH MEASURES SCHOOL YEAR 2021/2022

Dear Sir or Madam,

As the school year begins, it is necessary to remind you of the health measures to be applied at the Lycée Français Saint-Louis.

- 1) The health and pedagogical protocol is available online for users on the LFSL website: www.lfsl.net
- 2) This protocol is adaptable according to the evolution of the health crisis and is binding on the entire school community (staff, students, families).
- 3) Level 1 is activated for this school year:
 - In-class teaching for all levels (élémentaire, collège, lycée)
 - Wearing a mask is not mandatory but authorized for all users
 - Respect of barrier gestures (hand cleaning, social distancing, ...)
- 4) Only students and staff are authorized to enter the school (except parents from the Förskola).

During this pandemic period, we ask the parents to avoid entering the schoolyard.

5) As indicated in the protocol, the parents should monitor their child for symptoms before they leave for LFSL, and children should stay home as long as they feel ill.

We invite you to test your child in this case and to inform the LFSL via the email box covid19@lfsl.net if the result is positive. The child will have to stay at home for a minimum of 7 days and return to school only if he/she is symptom free.

The LFSL will inform the families of the class concerned and invite them to have their child tested as well.

According to the new Swedish recommendations, in this new school year, the Smittskydd Stockholm is our contact to consider possible distance learning if necessary. You will be informed by LFSL if this possibility is recommended by Smittskydd Stockholm.